
Saranac Community School 
 

Board of Education Agenda 
Regular Meeting 

February 16, 2017 
7:00 PM 

Library, Saranac Jr/Sr High School 
 

1. Call to Order_________________  
2. Pledge of Allegiance  
3. Approval of Minutes 2 
4. Treasurer's Report - January 6 
5. Additions & Deletions to the Agenda  
6. Comments from Guests - Agenda Items  
7. Action Items  

a. Pay Bills 13 
8. Reports/Presentation with Action  

a. Superintendent Search Consulting 38 
9. Comments from Guests - Non Agenda Items  

10. Superintendent's Report  
11. Board Requests/Reports  
12. Communications  
13. Approve Executive Session Minutes  
14. Closed Session for Negotiations Purposes  
15. Other  
16. Adjournment_______________  

 
"This meeting is a meeting of the Board of Education in public for the purpose of conducting the 
 School District's business and is not to be considered a public community meeting.  There is a  

time for public participation during the meeting as indicated on the agenda." 



Saranac Community Schools 
Board of Education 
Meeting #3 
 
The regular meeting of the Saranac Community Schools Board of Education was held on 
Thursday, February 2, 2017 in the Library, Saranac Jr/Sr High School, 150 Pleasant Street, 
Saranac, MI. 
 
The meeting was called to order by Brent Denny, President at 6:02 p.m. 
 
Present:  Courtnay, Denny, Doll, Hawkins, Jackson, Price, & VanKuiken. 
 
Kevin Courtnay led in the Pledge of Allegiance. 
 
STUDENT HEARING:  Motion by Hawkins, supported by Price that the Saranac Board of 
Education go into Closed Session for the purpose of a student hearing at 6:03 p.m. returning to 
open session at 7:03 p.m.  Yes Votes:  Courtnay, Denny, Doll, Hawkins, Jackson, Price & 
VanKuiken.  Motion Carried. 
 
Motion by Doll, supported by Hawkins that the Saranac Board of Education not expel the 
student.  Yes Votes:  Courtnay, Denny, Doll, Hawkins, Jackson, Price & VanKuiken. Motion 
Carried. 
 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES:  Minutes from regular meeting dated January 19, and Finance 
Committee meeting dated January 31, 2017 were approved as presented. 
 
ADDITIONS & DELETIONS TO THE AGENDA:  None 
. 
COMMENTS FROM GUESTS – AGENDA ITEMS:  None 
 
STUDENT REPORT:  Bayleigh Fountain from Student Council reported that student council 
members attended the Special Olympics in Traverse City today helping with student activities. 
The “Purple Out” basketball game is tomorrow night, and the Snowcoming Dance is Saturday 
night.  At our recent blood drive 42 people were able to donate. 
 
Students, Elijah Powell & Mitchell Jackson from the Elementary School Student Council, 
reported in October they participated with the student council leadership from the Jr/Sr High 
School and did a sock collection for the Saranac community.  It was called Socktober.  Mrs. 
Chipman’s 6th grade class brought in the most pairs of socks and won an extra recess. They held 
a JDRF (Juvenile Diabetes Research Foundation) Sneaker Fundraiser with the 5th grade selling 
the most sneakers.  They helped with the Veterans Day Assembly.  They held their annual 
“Turkey Trot” in November.  They had Toys for Tots drop-off at the Elementary and collected 
126 toys, and they participated in the WZZM 13 School Spirit Challenge. They have a Box Tops 
competition going on, the class who brings in the most will get a free movie and popcorn.  Their 
building will be doing a “Spirit Week” from February 20-24th. 

 

2



ADMINISTRATOR’S REPORT:  Elementary Principal, Jason Smith reported they are 
participating in a food drive during the week leading up to Super Bowl 2017 from January 30th 
thru February 3rd; all donations go directly to Saranac’s Food Pantry.  The students will be selling 
Candy Grams and Carnations for Valentine’s Day.  Mr. Smith will be attending baseball practice 
with the University of Michigan baseball team on Saturday. 
 
Jr/Sr High Principal, Josh Leader reported JSH first semester report cards will be mailed home to 
parents next week. We have been finalizing online grades for students who completed Michigan 
Virtual School courses, as the MVS semester ended a week after ours. Students will begin the 
process of scheduling 2017-18 classes in about a week, as they complete surveys selecting 
potential elective courses and signing up for the opportunity to take online classes. Thank you to 
Diana Smith and the High School Student Council for organizing the "Snowcoming" dance to be 
held this Saturday evening from 8:00-11:00 PM.  This is our second semi-formal dance for high 
school students.  
 
Thank you to Joel Manion and the junior high student council, as they also organized a dance last 
Saturday for 7th and 8th grade students. The theme of the dance was "Movies." Prizes were 
awarded to students with movie-themed costumes.  Matt Stauffer and the high school band will 
be holding their annual Pre-Festival Concert Monday, February 6th at 7:00 PM in the JSH 
auditorium. Thank you to Mandy Mutschler, all of the Purple Game Student Committee 
members, and our sponsors for their role in organizing this week's Purple Game and Spirit Week 
festivities. This process takes several months and is a major undertaking in the Relay for Life 
fundraising effort. We will share totals once the game is complete. Former MSU basketball 
player and current public speaker Anthony Ianni spoke to students on January 25th about 
positive self-image and the impacts of bullying. Thank you to Phyllis Plumley, who arranged this 
opportunity. 
 
INSTRUCTIONAL HIGHLIGHT- Saranac Express:  Teacher, Diana Smith along with some 
of her Journalism Class students, Elissa Mutschler, Dakota Ostrander, Bayleigh Fountain, Emily 
Denny, Michael Wojcik and Delaney Washburn discussed how the Saranac Express Website was 
formed and student run.  They discussed how students get articles and pictures for the website 
and how they maintain it.  They also thanked Barb Pachulski and Tom Westbrook for providing 
pictures for the website as well.  They are amazed how well the class has stepped up and 
provided leadership for the Saranac Express and Yearbook. 
 
SCHOOL SAFETY RADIO PRESENTATION:  Superintendent, Maury Geiger reported that 
many thanks to our newest board member, Kevin Courtnay, and his business, Crouch 
Communications, for working with Motorola, and having Saranac Community Schools be the 
recipient of “state of the art” new technology that will be a model for the State of Michigan in 
school safety.  Rich Uslan from Motorola and Stan Hoskins, Ionia County Sherriff’s Office 
Emergency Manager along with Mr. Courtnay discussed how this new communication devise 
will work with the safety response alert systems in Ionia County. 
 
Mr. Geiger thanked Motorola for donating the radios and to Crouch Communications for 
donating the materials and time for installation.  This will enhance the emergency plan we 
already have in place for the safety and security of our students and staff. 
 
They are donating 3 radios with a value of over $10,000 to our district. 
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1st AMENDMENT BUDGET PROJECTIONS UPDATE:  Superintendent Geiger presented the 
most up to date first budget amendment projections of revenues and expenditures showing a fund 
balance of 2.23%.  The board will be approving the 1st budget amendment in March, and Mr. 
Geiger will be presenting the 1st draft of the 2017/2018 school year budget. 
 
COMMENTS FROM GUESTS – NON AGENDA ITEMS:  The Board heard public comment. 
 
SUPERINTENDENT’S REPORT:  Mr. Geiger reported Consumer’s Energy was coming in 
tomorrow morning for a meeting on the energy project.  They had a Promise Committee meeting 
this week.  The committee had a successful donation mailing that went out in December. On 
February 23 at 7 pm Mr. Geiger will be presenting the budget and school finances to the 
community.  There is a sale pending on the house, and he is awaiting the independent appraisal 
on the Middle School.  Elementary Principal, Jason Smith is looking at options for the 2nd grade 
class size.  March 1st is the High School Band Districts at Jenison High School.  They have a pre-
festival concert on Monday, February 6, at 7 pm in the auditorium.   
 
BOARD REQUESTS/REPORTS:  Board Secretary, David Price called for a Special Workshop 
meeting for Thursday, February 9th, at 7 pm with Michigan Association of School Boards. 
 
Mr. Price also mentioned that $25,000 has been sent down to the Grand Rapids Community 
Foundation from the Promise funds. 
 
Some of the board members attended classes at Kent ISD last week thru the Michigan 
Association of School Boards. 
 
A board member had the opportunity to be a part of an online focus group through the Michigan 
Department of Education regarding ESSA (Every Student Succeeds Act).  There were about 20 
parents that took part in this. 
 
COMMUNICATIONS:   
 
APPROVE EXECUTIVE SESSION MINUTES:  The board approved the Executive Session 
Minutes dated January 19, 2017 as written. 
 
CLOSED SESSION FOR NEGOTIATIONS PURPOSES:  Motion by Hawkins, supported by 
VanKuiken that the Saranac Board of Education go into closed session at 9:01 p.m. returning to 
open session at 9:36 p.m.  Yes Votes:  Courtnay, Denny, Doll, Hawkins, Jackson, Price & 
VanKuiken.  Motion Carried. 
 
OTHER:  None     
 
There being no further business to come before the Board at this time, and no objection, the 
meeting adjourned at 9:36 p.m. 
 
      Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
      David Price 
      Secretary  
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Saranac Community Schools 
Board of Education 
Special Workshop Meeting 
 
The Special Workshop meeting of the Saranac Community Schools Board of Education was held 
on Thursday, February 9, 2017 in the Library, Saranac Jr/Sr High School, 150 Pleasant Street, 
Saranac, MI. 
 
Board President, Brent Denny called the meeting to order at 7:02 p.m. 
 
Present:  Courtnay, Denny, Doll, Hawkins, Jackson, Price, & VanKuiken. 
 
Kirk Jackson led in the Pledge of Allegiance. 
 
COMMENTS FROM GUESTS – AGENDA ITEMS:  The Board heard public comment. 
 
SUPERINTENDENT SELECTION WORKSHOP WITH MASB:  Mr. Tom White, Consultant 
with the Michigan Association of School Boards (MASB) presented workshop information on a 
Superintendent Selection Process. 
 
COMMENTS FROM GUESTS – NON AGENDA ITEMS:  The Board heard public comment. 
 
OTHER:  None 
 
There being no further business to come before the Board at this time, and no objection, the 
meeting adjourned at 8:34 p.m. 
 
      Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
      David Price 
      Secretary  
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TO:  Board of Education 

FROM:   Maury Geiger, Superintendent 

SUBJECT:  Approval of Bills 

 

 Bills Paid:  $834,279.14 from General Fund for January/February 
 

 

Background: 
 

Suggested Resolution 

I move that the Saranac Board of Education approve the Bills Paid from General Fund 
in the amount of $834,279.14 for January/February as presented. 

 

Motion by _____________________ Supported by _______________________ 

Discussion:  Yes______________________ No________________________ 

Approved/Denied:  Yes _________________________   No ________________ 
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TO:  Board of Education 

FROM:   Brent Denny, Board President 

SUBJECT:  Superintendent Search Consulting 

 

Through our discussions from the Michigan Association of School Boards Workshop 

that was held on Thursday, February 9; the Board of Education has agreed to hire 

MASB on a shortened scope of a Superintendent Search. 

Scope of Work the Consultant will do: 

 Conduct on-line survey of community and staff regarding their opinions on 

selecting our next superintendent. 

 Create a set of selection criteria from the survey and pursuant to discussion and 

approval of the Board. 

 Meet with internal candidate for assessment and preparation. 

 Create a set of questions for internal candidate interview, facilitate the interview. 

 Facilitate creation of a development/first year plan for internal candidate. 

 
Suggested Resolution 

I move that the Saranac Board of Education waive past practice and approve to hire the 
Michigan Association of School Boards – Mr. Tom White, consultant, for the fee of this 
work, in the amount of $1,500 plus mileage. 

 

Motion by _____________________ Supported by _______________________ 

Discussion:  Yes______________________ No________________________ 

Approved/Denied:  Yes _________________________   No ________________ 

 

 
 

38


	Agenda
	Approval of Minutes
	2-2-17.docx
	2-9-17-Workshop.docx

	Treasurer's Report - January
	k Treasurer's Report.pdf

	Action Items
	Pay Bills
	k Bills Paid.docx
	k Bills Paid.pdf


	Reports/Presentation with Action
	Superintendent Search Consulting
	k Supt Search Consulting.docx



